
B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

PLANNING POLICY COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 1st May 2008
Present:
Councillor Freer (Chair)


Councillors Adams, Civil, S Lynch, Tebbutt and Titcombe.
07.PP.36
APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Councillor C. Groome and Watts.  It was noted that Councillor Adams was acting as a substitute fro Councillor Watts.

07.PP.37
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 18th February 2008 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
07.PP.38
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
07.PP.39
PUBLIC SPEAKERS

Mr Paul Ansell of the Civic Society, Mr Chris Perry of Federation Avenue, Desborough and Jane Gardner of Smith, Stuart and Reynolds, Town Planning and Development Consultants, were present at the meeting and indicated that they wished to speak to the Committee in respect of Item 7 on the agenda under the terms of the Councils ‘Right to Speak’ policy. In view of the public speakers being in attendance, the Chair suggested that item 7 be considered first.
07.PP.40
ROTHWELL AND DESBOROUGH URBAN EXTENSION AREA ACTION  (ITEM 7)

The original Agenda had contained a report that sought to update members on further submissions in respect of the above, inform them of the findings of the further assessment of options undertaken by officers and for them to agree the next steps required to progress the Desborough Area Action Plan.

However, as a result of matters beyond the control of the Council, the anticipated revision of the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004, upon which needed to be in place for this matter to proceed, had been postponed until around September 2008. Therefore, a replacement report was submitted that informed members on how officers intended to progress the Desborough Urban Extension Area Action Plan. It was noted that the original Preferred Options report and Sustainability Appraisal would be amended and re-submitted in due course, but there would need to be further consultation with on the issue. 

Notwithstanding the above, the speakers who had indicated that they wished to address members on this issue, spoke under the Council’s ‘Right to Speak’ policy.

Paul Ansell of the Civic Society spoke in respect of the provision of additional highway and parking facilities in the Society’s publication ‘Healing Desborough’ which he requested that members gave consideration to as part of the consultation.

Mr Perry addressed the Committee in respect of the disruption to the local and natural environment that he felt would occur if a ring road was built adjacent to Federation Avenue and Pioneer Avenue. He also spoke about the unsuitability of land earmarked for development and employment purposes in Desborough. 

Mr Perry quoted sections 3.5, 3.6 and 3.8 of a previous committee report dated 18th February 2008.  These sections quoted policy arguments which referred to avoiding pollution and single use sites.  Also, the report expressed the need to support farm diversification.  Mr Perry felt that this report supported his point that no building works should take place on land to the rear of properties off Federation Avenue.

Jane Gardner of Smith Stuart Reynolds addressed the Committee and indicated that the company supported the proposals contained in the substitute report which it was felt provided a proper basis upon which to consider the submitted proposals.

Having received comments and representations from the speakers, members proceeded to discuss the highway issues relating to Desborough and the perceived under use of its bypass. Consideration was given as to whether this was due to the adequacy of the signage relating to access to and from the bypass to the town centre. The County Council would be requested to review the adequacy of the signage at this location.

It was further noted that the Civic Society publication ‘Healing Desborough’ had been submitted but outside of the Consultation period, and that it would need to be re-submitted as part of future consultation if it was to be considered.

Concern was expressed about the sustainability of the proposals for development bearing in mind the current and projected economic situation and its impact, in particular on the availability of mortgages. Although this was noted, it was pointed out that the Borough Council was unable to take this factor into account as it was not one of the criteria it was statutorily allowed to give consideration to. However, that being the case, it was considered that it would need to be considered by an appropriate body at some stage in the future.

Members noted that a further report on this issue would be submitted during the summer.
RESOLVED
that officers review the Preferred Options document and Sustainability Appraisal for the future consideration of members.
07.PP.41
DEVELOPER CONTRIBUTIONS UPDATE (Item 6)

A report was submitted that updated members on progress being made towards an agreed policy for securing developer contributions, and sought agreement on continued development of the Council’s evidence base for securing developer contributions, together with a requirement for contributions towards Section 106 Agreement monitoring.

Members noted that the Government schemes to amend the current S106 provisions had either been shelved or were currently being consulted upon, and were unlikely to be introduced in the near future. It was also noted that officers had researched what provision was made by other local authorities in respect of management and monitoring contributions which had provided a varied picture of the contributions levied, although the most common approach appeared to be a 5% contribution from developers. The following points were also discussed :
· The need to monitor the amount of Section 106 funding coming in over a year to judge whether any agreed level of contribution was sufficient
· The role of the North Northants Development Agency in respect of contributions in respect of this matter in the future
· The need to retain a simple structure for these contributions
· The issue had already been flagged up with developers

· At this stage it was unknown whether the central government levy would supercede any agreed at the meeting when it was introduced

· Receiving such contributions would relieve the burden on the Council tax payer 
· The varying levies on highway improvements in towns in North Northants as attributed to them by the County Council was noted
RESOLVED

that members note progress being made to secure developer contributions at a national and sub-regional level and agree a contribution of 5% of the financial contributions contained in each Section 106 Agreement is required towards monitoring and management of legal agreements.
07.PP.42       JOINT PLANNING UNIT MEETING
Members of the Committee were appraised of the recent  meeting of the above body and the positive contribution made by  members of the Borough Council.
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.41 pm)

Signed ....................................................

Chair
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